

- I The meeting was held at Central Office. Chaired by Lou. He opened with the Serenity Prayer and the GSR Preamble.
- II Minutes (Diane O) February minutes were emailed by Carol. No issues or changes needed and motion to accept minutes as written by Danella K., second by Bobby F.. Motion passed unanimously.
- III Treasurer (Ralph W) Ralph reported the following:
Beginning December checking account: \$3,877.64
Total Revenue: \$518.53 Expenses: \$20.00, Ending Balance: \$4,376.17
YTD Checking Account: \$4,376.17 YTD Savings Account: \$1,456.91.

Zelle is up and working.

- IV DCM report (Lou P)-Good morning, my name is Lou and I am an alcoholic.

Dina from the Translation Committee is here to tell us about what they do and how you can get involved in this very important work. For example, the flyer for our district workshop was translated by her committee and she will be at the workshop to provide our Spanish community the opportunity to share the experience.

As I mentioned last month, Area 42 has a new updated website. Please check it out at nevadaarea42.org. Tonopah registration will be coming out soon, so be on the lookout.

PRAASA (Pacific Region Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly) is coming up March 1 – 3 in San Francisco. Thank you District One for sending me to represent the best district in the best Area. AAs from the 15 areas in the Pacific Region will be there to exchange ideas and experiences in general service. For more information go to PRAASA.org.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your District Committee Member. I am here to help in any way I can. My phone number is 702-684-1776 and email is louis@sunrise-marketing.com

Dina (Translation and Interpretation Committee)-

Dina, I'm an alcoholic. I'm here to explain a little on what we do as a committee. We translate all the reports within Area 42, District 21 and we're looking for people to do that too. The rotation is four years. We want people to be rotating in and out. We don't do this perfectly. I remember just throwing myself in service when I attended my first Area Assembly, not knowing what was going on. That's how I learned. We actually translate our reports using Google and Word to help us out. We are looking for volunteers. We have volunteers that don't speak Spanish. They just speak English and we have volunteers that are learning Spanish. We don't do this perfectly. We just do our best. You know what, it's service work. And it has really changed my life.

So if you're really interested in doing this, give me a call at 702 -717 -8871.

We meet on zoom every third Monday at 5:30 p.m. and our secretary sends out the link.

Thank you.

- V ADCM report (DaNella K)- Good Morning Everyone, my name is Danella, alcoholic and District One Alternate DCM.

I had the pleasure of joining Ralph's 40th celebration. What a fine example of how this program works if we work it. Sponsoring, educating us and always willing to be of service and help the struggling alcoholic. I am looking forward to attending PRASA in 2 weeks. Thank you to the District for supporting this opportunity for me. Learning more about service and blessing me with growth in service work.

- VI Intros and Group reports: **ZOOM:** Dr. Peggy (D1 Alt. Tres), Kendall L (Alt GSR), David F (GSR), Ruthie B. (Grapevine), Tom H (GSR)

PRESENT: Lou P (D1 DCM), Ralph W (D1 Treasurer), Tina Y (GSR), Marc L (GSR), Mike S (GSR & D1 Intergroup Liaison), Kim W (D1 H & I Liaison), Bobby F (D1 Picnic Chair & GSR), Christine P (GSR), Danielle T (GSR), Diana M (D1 Archives Liaison & Accessibilities Liaison), John B (GSR), Karinda R (GSR), Alfredo M (GSR), Diane O (GSR & D1 Alt Secretary), Rico KF (Alt GSR), Kevin L (GSR), Brenda L (GSR), Danielle T (GSR), Oscar Z (GSR), Emmie M (GSR), Chris M (Alt GSR), James W. (WebChair/LVYPAA), John L (DCM Coordinator)

Total GSRs: 20

- VII Committee reports –

- A. Picnic report – (Bobby F)- I checked on location, speaker, games (all in working order), All is intact and ready. Cook is also booked. Date is October 12, 2024.
- B. Workshops – (Kevin L)- Good morning the next workshop “A.A. around the world “ will be held at LV Central Office, Feb 25th from 1-3 p.m. Marita, our US trustee at large, will be giving a very interesting and informative presentation of her experiences in other countries
- C. Archives Liaison – (Diana M)- The Archivist arrives every Saturday morning to Central Office and continues to organize and update the Area 42 Archives Room from 9:30 to 11 a.m. Ronnie D. is always looking for volunteers to help him to sort and organize. For more detailed information call the LV Central Office: 702-598-1888.
- D. H & I - (Kimberly W)- Good morning, Kim alcoholic. The H & I meeting was held January 16th at Central Office. We had 52 in attendance & collected \$86.00 in contributions. Our rent was \$38.56. Literature requests were \$3,094.15. I've have the treasurer's report if anyone wishes to see it. All panels are going well, with a couple of openings still available.

West Care & Resolutions detox facilities are no longer accepting AA panels due to a change in policy and new management, respectively. I have a list of panels with me if anyone wishes to see them.

The next H & I meeting at Central Office will be February 20th. 5:30 to 5:50 for orientation, with the meeting starting at 6 p.m. (which is the 3rd Tuesday of each month). All AA members are welcome. You do not have to be on the H & I Committee to attend. You can always contact me at 725/277-1466 with any question. Thank you.

- E. Grapevine (Ruthie B.) –Subscribe to GV Print or Digital: US and Canada
1 Year Print Sub: \$36.00
1 Year Digital: \$29.99
Complete Sub: 1- Month \$6.00
1- Year \$56.00
3- Years \$130.00
80th anniversary of GV planning in place, should be sometime in June.
Committee volunteers are needed.
* New audio book: Prayer & Meditation available on the GV Store.
Next GV Meeting - Feb 27th
Meeting ID 856 8901 3390
Passcode 009776
- F. Hotline (Paul H.) – District One Hotline is doing well. 2nd Sunday of the month 8 p.m.- 8 a.m. Monday morning. Thank you for allowing me to be of service.
- G. PI/CPC – (Bob V) – No report
- H. Accessibilities Liaison – (Diana M.) Hi, my name is Diana. I am an alcoholic and the District 1 liaison, co-chairperson of the Accessibilities Committee and it's bi-lingual member. Meetings to Go is our meeting service to bring AA meetings to members in nursing homes, group homes, and rehab hospitals. If you'd like to join our volunteers or know someone needing this service, please contact the chair of the Accessibilities Committee, Joan R., at joanrservice@gmail.com.
- Remote Communities also fall under the responsibility of our committee. GSO defines Remote Communities as anyone who has difficulty accessing AA meetings due to differences in geography, language, and culture. Our Spanish-speaking AA members in District 21- which includes members of the LV Hispanic Intergroup - belong to what is called a linguistic remote district and we are working hard to bring our English and Spanish-speaking committees and service groups closer together. Besides the linguistic barrier, which is actively being addressed, there are other significant barriers that must be overcome to insure the full participation of this community in AA.
- To this end, we are planning on holding a series of technology workshops for Spanish-speaking GSRs, Intergroup reps, Committee Chairs, liaisons, etc., so they can set up email accounts and learn how to use online meeting applications. We will present further details as we solidify plans, but in the meantime, if you are tech-savvy and willing to help us get fellow AAs connected, please contact Diana M. at dimar2es@gmail.com or Joan. If you are interested in participating on the Accessibilities committee, please come to our next meeting which will be held on Monday, February 26, 2024, at 7 pm on Zoom. The meeting ID: 833 0643 2783; password: handofaa
- I. Intergroup – (Mike S.) –
1) Central Office reported a vacancy for the Monday morning hotline position, 8 am to 12 noon. In addition, a temporary vacancy on Friday morning, 8 am to 12 noon, also needs to be filled.

We have a new Silverstreak editor. Sign up for your monthly edition. Any submissions need to meet the 20th of the month deadline.

Rich P. has the flyers for the Men's Night Out speaker dinner. March 30th, 6 pm at the Tuscany Hotel.

2) The Treasurer has reported that a budget was submitted to the Board of Directors and it passed with flying colors. Following a recent 3-year trend of diminishing contributions, this year's budget reduces certain expense allocations in order to avoid a potential loss on the balance sheet this year.

3) 12th Step List reports they have sufficient volunteers.

4) Hotline reports a Hotline Appreciation Event is in the works for the spring. Volunteers will be needed for the planning of the event. There is an additional need for volunteers for the back-up list for the hotline.

5) Accessibilities would like volunteers to join their "Meetings To Go" program. Also, contact them if you know of anyone that needs this service. The committee is working hard to bring our English and Spanish-speaking committees and service groups closer together.

The committee is planning a series of technology workshops for Spanish-speaking GSRs, Intergroup reps, Committee Chairs, liaisons, etc., so they can set up email accounts and online meetings. Our own Diana M. is a contact if you are tech-savvy and willing to help. Diana M. was also complimented for her willingness to serve our community and for her efforts in developing relationships with Spanish-speaking District 21 and the Hispanic Intergroup.

6) The Board of Directors Chairman noted that a January meeting was held. He looks forward to a great AA year.

7) CPC reports that a presentation was made to the PACT (Prevention, Advocacy, Choices, Teamwork) Coalition. AA's various resources and the Membership survey were discussed. Two organizations reached out to CPC resulting from this presentation, NAMI (National Alliance On Mental Illness) and the Mental Health Spectrum (a resource for psychological wellness).

CPC was asked by the Nevada Army National Guard to conduct another presentation here in the Vegas area in the spring, as well as a presentation in the Reno area in March. CPC, in conjunction with District 19, will be attending the next monthly meeting of the Nye Communities Coalition, in order to provide visibility to the great resources AA has available. CPC, with District 19, will meet with members of the Ely community this summer. CPC has been invited to attend an upcoming District 1 monthly meeting.

The Round Table Forum: Obstacles to Sobriety will be held Thursday, March 14, 2024, from 9 am to 12 noon, at Central Office. Registration is encouraged by Friday, March 8. Hybrid conferencing is responsible for the strong out-of-state interest. It's vital that AA's voice is heard by those outside of the fellowship.

8) The next Founder's Day planning meeting will be Sunday, Feb. 25, 4 pm, at Central Office.

9) Grapevine attended a combined District 5B, 15, and 21 “Traditions” themed Workshop at the TIE Club. Grapevine also attended the first GVAC Workshop. Currently, there are 10,840 Grapevine Reps and 95 Area Chairs. Grapevine met with District 19 (Ely) to discuss this summer's Grapevine Writing Workshop. Grapevine is currently looking for young people's stories to be submitted by the March 15th deadline. Grapevine's attendance at future events include: PRAASA, CPC Round Table, the Area 42 Assembly, and the June 22nd celebration of Grapevine's 80th Birthday, from 2 pm to 4 pm, at Central Office.

10) Gratitude Ball meetings start in April, at 6 pm, the first Monday of the month, at Central Office. Volunteers are needed for this year's event.

11) H & I reported that volunteers are needed for the Jails and Institutions panels.

12) Public Information has reached out to all the DCMs requesting an invitation to their district meetings. Currently, attendance has been requested by Districts 1, 5B, 7, and 21. Their goal is to exchange information and discuss the role of the Public Information Committee, so that they may be more effective and helpful with their strategies. Also, a tri-fold document is being finalized covering PI and CPC topics.
Have a good February everyone!

VIII Tradition Summary

Diane O. reported on Tradition 2. Oscar Z. will present Tradition 3 next month.

IX Concept Summary

Diana M. reported on Concept 2. Bobby F. will present Concept 3 next month.

X Passed the basket for the 7th Tradition.

XI Old Business – None

XII New Business-Diana M brought a motion to the floor that District One meet at Central Office every month instead of Boulder City.

Motion was made and approved: For-14, Against-5, Abstain- 1

District One meetings new time and locatoion:

10:00 a.m., Las Vegas Central Office, 1515 E. Tropicana #710, Las Vegas, NV 89119.

If there is a SAGCS meeting following the D1 meeting, that will be noted.

Emmie announced, “The Las Vegas Round” up will start meeting monthly, Sunday, 2/25, 1 p.m. at The T.I.E. Club. She is also looking for a roommate for Tonopah.

John L, (DCM Coordinator) announced a Zoom meeting at the end of the month, with their focus on workshops in the future and how to effectively reach remote areas without GSRs and the Indigenous communities . He'll send more information to Lou.

DaNella, Chair for the annual one day event "Women In Recovery". Monthly meetings are the second Sat. of the month, 10-11 a.m. Please see her if you're interested in volunteering and being of service ladies.

Ralph brought up the fact that some groups have the same names, so to more accurately apply Zelle contributions, please include your group number.

XIII Meeting closed with the Responsible Pledge.

Next meeting: March 17, 2024, 10:00 a.m. at 1515 E. Tropicana #720, Las Vegas, NV 89119
SAGSC Round Table Meeting to follow at 1:00 p.m.

Zoom Code for District One Meeting: 826-6696-7634 pw/ 705500